
 

 
 

Annual report published with stories of the impact 
TCOE programs have on students, parents, and 
educators 

 

Eric Nunes is a third-grade teacher at Palo Verde Union School. At 50 years old, one 
could assume that Nunes is a veteran educator with 25 years of teaching experience. 

His story is quite different. Nunes, a third-generation dairyman, owned and operated 
Nunes Brothers Dairies with his cousins until 2016. While running the dairies, Nunes 
volunteered, coached, and substituted at his children’s schools. He enjoyed it, recalling 



that in high school he thought his Algebra II teacher had the coolest job in the world – 
he was both a math teacher and a coach. 

When the family sold the dairies in 2016, Nunes found a teaching position at St. 
Aloysius School in Tulare. In 2019, Rose Machado, a friend and vice principal at Palo 
Verde Union School, recruited Nunes for a position at her school. In order for Nunes to 
teach at Palo Verde, the former dairyman had to enroll in a credentialing program. 

Amidst the pandemic in August 2020, Nunes enrolled in New Teacher & Leadership 
Development’s (NTLD) IMPACT Intern Program, completing the program last spring to 
earn a preliminary single-subject teaching credential. “NTLD saved me from stressing,” 
he said. “My cohort was always telling me ‘You got this.’” 

Nunes’ story is one of several featured in the 2022-2023 Tulare County Office of 
Education (TCOE) Annual Report, which was released to the Tulare County Board of 
Education and TCOE staff members last week. The report also includes reports on the 
work various TCOE programs performed last year, as well as four projects the 
organization is working on this year. 

“I wanted an annual report that….would show our impact on the students, educators, 
and families in Tulare County,” said Tulare County Superintendent of Schools Tim Hire. 
“I am immensely proud of the report itself but even more proud of all that we have 
accomplished.”  

To see a copy of the annual report, visit tcoe.org/Newsroom. 

 

Charlotte Garcia Da Rosa to receive Marjorie Brandon 
Award  

TCOE Theatre Company vocal director, Charlotte Garcia 
Da Rosa is set to receive the Marjorie Brandon Award on 
September 30 at the Center for Spiritual Living & 
Brandon-Mitchell Gallery in Visalia. The Marjorie Brandon 
Award is given annually to an exceptional local artist who 
dedicates their time to the community. 

Garcia Da Rosa has served as vocal director since 2002 
and directed shows since 2009. In being chosen as the 
recipient of the Marjorie Brandon Award, Garcia Da 
Rosa’s service to the community is being recognized. Her 
work within and outside of TCOE has helped hundreds of 
students develop their vocal skills and thrive as members of the musical theatre 
community. 

https://tcoe.org/about/newsroom


For more information about the award and Garcia Da Rosa’s work throughout the 
community, visit https://www.visaliatimesdelta.com/story/life/2023/09/20/and-the-
marjorie-brandon-award-goes-to-this-visalia-theater-teacher/70897561007/. 

For more information and tickets to see the Theatre Company’s next production, War 
of the Worlds, visit https://tcoe.org/TheatreCo/tickets.  

 

Editor: Robert Herman, Communications Director 
Contributors: Nayirah Dosu, Marlene Moreno, Jennifer Fisher 

To receive the News Gallery Week, sign up here, or contact Jennifer Fisher 
at jenniferf@tcoe.org or (559) 733-6172.  
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